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Dear Treasury 

HSF Submission on Statutory Review of the Meetings and 
Documents Amendments 

Scope of this submission 
This submission is made by Herbert Smith Freehills (HSF) in relation to the ‘Statutory 
Review of the Meetings and Documents Amendments’ (the Statutory Review).  

Our submission is based on our experience acting as legal advisors to 60% of the ASX20 
and approximately 50% of the ASX100 in respect to corporate governance, including the 
conduct of Annual General Meetings (AGMs). Our team attended over 50 AGMs in 2023. 

Key recommendations in response to the Statutory Review 
Our commentary on the specific questions in the Consultation Paper are set out in 
Attachment 1. However, for ease of reference, we have set out our key recommendations 
below:  

• Flexibility to adopt wholly online meeting format: We recommend that section
249R(c) of the Corporations Act 2001 (Cth) (Act) be amended to remove the
constitutional requirement so that companies have flexibility to adopt the most
appropriate meeting format for their circumstances.

• Remove the necessity to enable oral questions: We submit that section
249S(7)(b) of the Act be amended to:

– remove the reference to oral questions; or alternatively

– read “…exercise orally or in writing…”.

Given shareholders have not generally used the oral question facility we consider 
that neither of these options would noticeably impact shareholder participation at 
AGMs. 

• Simplify the electronic sending of meeting related documents: We
recommend amending section 110D(3) of the Act to allow meeting related
documents to be sent by way of publication on a website and removing section
110K as this provision has become redundant.

• ASIC confirmation or guidance: We submit that listed companies would benefit
from receiving the following confirmation or guidance from ASIC (or from an
appropriate government or regulatory body):

1 a confirmation that section 249S of the Act does not prevent a company
from imposing a reasonable question limit on shareholders attending
online, particularly where one shareholder is dominating the dialogue;
























